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“All work and no play makes Jack a dull boy” highlights the importance of activities of recreation, 

play, rest, leisure, etc., in our life. 

Recreation is essential in the integral development of children and adolescents since it improves 

their quality of life and provides them with important psycho-emotional, cognitive, physical, and 

social benefits. 



 

A study from “North Carolina State University”, found outdoor play and nature-based activities 

helped buffer some of the negative mental health impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic for children 

and adolescents. 

The last two years of the pandemic had been very challenging for our children, their 
mental health was the worst affected. 

Hence, after a gap of 2 years, this year we planned an annual tour to Sattal, Nainital, 

Uttarakhand for our children from the shelter homes and contact points.  

This year the tour was planned for 20 days, starting from 18th June till 7th July.  

320 children and 40 staff from SBT went for the tour. Wherein, the children and staff were 

distributed into four groups. Each group spent five days in the Sattal Resort.  

There were multiple activities planned for children in each group for the entire five days of stay, 

ranging from Boating, Trekking, Dancing, and Outdoor sports such as cricket, football and so on. 

The Sattal cottage grabbed the attention of the children. The hills and the flora and fauna excited 

them, they were curious and always ready to explore the surroundings.   

In each group, three committees were made: food, cleaning and sports. In all these committees’ 

children were made part along with the staff and they participated with great enthusiasm.  

A wide range of dishes was made and served each day of the tour, breakfast, lunch, evening 

snacks and dinner. Senior children came forward and helped in distributing the food to all.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

The children went to Nainital along with the staff, 

where they visited the Zoo. They were very excited 

to see the animals up and close in their natural 

habitat.  

Few children went to Mukhteshwar accompanied 

by the SBT staff. They were ecstatic to see the 

Mukhteshwar temple and the apple gardens.  

The trip brought smiles back to the faces of the 

children. They ran and played out in the open and 

enjoyed themselves to the fullest.  

Our Executive Council Members, Mr A.K Tiwari and 

Dr P.N Mishra also went on the trip along with the children. APPI Coordinator Ms Priyadarshni 

Singh also went for the tour. This was her first experience of the annual tour.  

The tour brought children from different centres together after a long gap. They lived in co-

existence with great fun and made new friends. They were there for each other and encouraged 

each other as and when needed.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

“Annual Tour experiences of children through colours and in their own words” 

  


